
 
GOVERNMENT OF WEST BENGAL 

HEALTH & FAMILY WELFARE DEPARTMENT 
                                       SWASTHYA BHAWAN, SALT LAKE, KOLKATA-700091 

 
HF/SPSRC/38/2020/150                                                                                                  Date: 05.12.2020 

 EXPRESSION OF INTEREST (EOI) 

for use of Government Hospitals for facilitating establishment of Private Medical College in 
West Bengal based on National Medical Commission guidelines by allowing use of  Government 
Hospitals of  300 beds or more in lieu of user charges on temporary basis for Academic year 
2021-22. 
 

Government of West Bengal has been receiving requests from project proponents desirous of 
setting up of Private Medical Colleges for which they have lands/properties/buildings 
(completed or under-construction), but do not  have appropriate hospital ie 300 bedded hospital 
running for two years or more to which they may show themselves to be attached to. The 
project proponents are requesting Government of West Bengal to spare use of some of its 
facilities for temporary period, for a few years, for enabling them to apply to the National 
Medical Commission, for which they are ready to pay to the Government of West Bengal certain 
user charges/ fees (as may be decided by the Government) and they are ready to indemnify the 
Government ( in whichever mode the Government decides ) . 
 
In order to examine and treat such requests on a universal platform, Government of West 
Bengal seeks Expression of Interest (EOI) from project proponents formally in this regard. 
Project proponents will have to furnish papers and details as per the detailed notification 
uploaded in the following website (https://www.wbtenders.gov.in) 
and(https://www.wbhealth.gov.in ). The interested project proponents can download the 
notification from the website from 07-12-2020 from 10 AM onwards. The Project Proponents are 
requested to go through NMC regulations, as applicable, for establishment of the new Medical 
College. 
 
Since the deadline for application to the National Medical Commission for the Academic year 
2021-22 is 15 December 2020, vide Order No NMC/Secy/2020/06 dated 20/11/2020, the 
application for Expression of Interest has to be submitted within 10 December 2020 upto 5 
PM. Application may also be submitted by e-mail in the following mail id - 
spsrcwb2019@gmail.com and spsrc.tappp@gmail.com.  
 

 Sd/- 
Additional Secretary  

Department of Health & Family Welfare 
Government of West Bengal 


